
 
 

January 7, 2022 
 
 
Dear school district superintendents and school administrators, 
  
 
As schools are set to fully return to in-person instruction, I am providing the following messaging for you to share 
with your school communities. 
  
 

1. Changes to contact tracing for COVID-19 in K-12 settings 
 

The Omicron variant spreads rapidly and, as such, contact tracing is a less effective measure in the timely 
management of COVID-19. What this means is that Public Health is no longer able to contact everyone 
who tests positive. Individuals who test positive for COVID-
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